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Arthur Phillip High School and Parramatta Public 
School Redevelopment 
Works notification         September 2020 

Dear school community and local residents, 
 
The final stage of construction work continues at the former Arthur Phillip High School site. The site will 
be converted into outdoor plays areas for Parramatta Public School and Arthur Phillip High School. 
 
To enable works to continue safely, we will be installing construction hoarding around the site along the 
Smith Street and Macquarie Street footpaths. Hoardings will be in place from Saturday 12 September 
2020 to Monday 16 November 2020. Pedestrian footpaths will remain open, but will be narrowed during 
this time. The works will enable the installation of new fences and planting/planter boxes along the 
perimeter of the schools’ outdoor play areas. 
 
Construction work will continue in line with hours approved under the State Significant Development 
(SSD) consent between 7:00am and 6:00pm Mondays to Fridays and between 7:30am and 3:30pm 
Saturdays. No works will take place on Sundays or Public Holidays. All work is subject to weather and site 
conditions.  
 
Temporary pedestrian diversions and traffic management will be in place while the hoarding is installed.   
 
Please see the image over the page for the location of the planned ‘A-Class Hoarding’ works. 
 
We are working to minimise disruption to nearby school communities, residents and businesses. 
 
The health, safety and well-being of the local community is our highest priority, and safety measures will 
remain in place until works are completed. 
 
Thank you for your patience during the redevelopment of Parramatta Public School and Arthur Phillip 
High School. 
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